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Congress Is Failing to Provide Troops in Combat with the Resources They Need
The 2008 War Funding Request & Implications for Soldiers and Families
· 2008 War on Terror Supplemental 

In February 2007, the Administration submitted a request for $145 billion in funding for continuing efforts in fighting against radical Islamist terrorists worldwide. The request was amended upward in October to $196 billion to reflect the findings of Gen. David Petraeus and Ambassador Ryan Crocker. Congress withheld action on the supplemental until mid-November, when the House of Representatives approved $50 billion, a fraction of what the Department of Defense has said it requires to operate in 2008. 
· Protecting Servicemen and Women in the Field
The money requested in the War on Terror supplemental is needed to provide American troops with the tools and supplies they rely on in combat, including basic needs like bullets and body armor. This includes $11 billion to procure, maintain and deliver more than 7,200 mine-resistant ambush protected vehicles, and $3.1 billion to improve measures taken to protect American soldiers from snipers and IEDs. In the absence of funding, many soldiers will not have access to the protection they need while putting their lives on the line in Afghanistan, Iraq and elsewhere for our liberties.  
· Caring for Wounded Soldiers and Military Families
The 2008 War on Terror supplemental also includes $504 million for the rehabilitation of soldiers wounded in combat, and $840 million to enhance support for servicemembers and their families affected by repeated and continued deployments. If Congress fails to provide this vital funding, it will curtail support for military families and veterans. 
· Congress Must Act
According to the Associated Press, leaders in Congress say they do not intend to act on the 2008 War on Terror supplemental request until next year. In anticipation, Defense Secretary Gates has already ordered the Army and the Marine Corps to begin planning for a series of expected cutbacks, including civilian layoffs, termination of contracts, and reduced operations at bases. It is believed that the military will finally run out of money by March. This places our soldiers overseas in extraordinary danger, withholds resources from veterans and military families, and provides our enemies with an opportunity to bounce back from the defeats our military has dealt to them this year. Congress should not play politics with military funding and instead give US troops all of the resources they need to continue their mission to a successful end. 
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